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    Town of Mount Olive 

January 21, 2025 

Special Called Board Meeting 

Minutes 

 

Mayor Pro-Tempore Barbara Kornegay called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Those in attendance per roll call were Mayor Pro-Tempore Barbara 

Kornegay, Commissioner Delreese Simmons, Commissioner Tommy Brown, Commissioner Vicky Darden, Commissioner Danny Keel, Town 

Attorney Carroll Turner, Town Manager Jammie Royall and Town Clerk/Administrative Assistant Sherry Davis. Mayor Jerome Newton was unable 

to attend. 

 

Mr. Harlie Carmichael delivered our invocation and Commissioner Danny Keel led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tempore Barbara Kornegay read the Conflict of Interest Statement; there were no conflicts. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tempore Barbara Kornegay requested a motion to approve the published agenda. Commissioner Tommy Brown made a motion to 

approve the published agenda. Commissioner Vicky Darden seconded and the motion passed 5-0.  

 

Mayor Pro-Tempore Barbara Kornegay then discussed Action – Memo 01-10 Consider Approval of a Resolution to Reject the Bid on the Water 

Meter Replacement Project and Begin the Thirty Day Rebidding Process. 

 

Mr. Andrew White, Engineering Project Manager with the Mid Carolina Regional Council explained three bids were received for the Water Meter 

Replacement Project. However, the low bidder did not have a contractor’s license and did not list a subcontractor in the bid. He does not feel that this 

was done intentionally and stated the Town can decide to accept the bid. He does want the Town to know if that is what we choose to do, we would 

be liable. 

 

Commissioner Danny Keel asked if the company could bid again if they had all information included. Mr. Andrew White responded, yes. 

 

Ms. Annette Kirby asked who the contractor was. Mr. Andrew White replied, Consolidated. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tempore Barbara Kornegay requested a motion to approve Action-Memo 01-10. Commissioner Tommy Brown made the motion to 

approve. Commissioner Danny Keel seconded and the motion passed 5-0. 

 

There being no further business Commissioner Danny Keel made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Tommy Brown seconded and the motion 

passed 5-0.  

 

Our next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 3, 2025 at 6:00 P.M. in the board meeting room. 

  

Respectfully Submitted,  

 _____________________                                _____________________ 

Jerome Newton                                                  Sherry Davis 

Mayor                                                                Administrative Assistant/Town Clerk  


